
 

 
Revocation of Supplermentary Planning Documents  
 
Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England) Regulations 
2012 
 
In accordance with Regulation 15 of the Town and Country Planning (Local 
Planning) (England) Regulations 2012, notice is hereby given that following 
the adoption of the Hammersmith and Fulham Local Plan, the Council has 
revoked the following supplementary planning documents linked to the former 
Core Strategy and Development Management Local Plan documents: 
 

• Planning Guidance SPD 2013 (which is to be replaced by a 2018 
version relating to the new Hammersmith and Fulham Local Plan) 

• Earls Court and West Kensington Opportunity Area Joint SPD 

• South Fulham Riverside Regeneration Area SPD 

• White City Opportunity Area Planning Framework SPD 
 
As required under Regulation 15, following the revocation of the above 
supplementary planning documents, all physical and digital copies of the 
documents will be removed from Hammersmith Town Hall, public reference 
libraries and the Council’s website.  
 
If you have any queries please contact us on; 
Tel No 020 8753 3384 or E-mail localplan@lbhf.gov.uk  
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